Boyds Bridge Reopens
By Jack Toomey

For sixty years, Poolesville residents have relied on a shortcut to Germantown and Gaithersburg via White Ground Road.  In 2007, an inspection of a one-lane bridge spanning Bucklodge Branch and built in 1950, showed signs of deterioration in the steel beams, and the concrete abutments were being washed away by the waters of the creek that occasionally floods.
Finally, in July of 2011, the bridge was closed to traffic while the demolition of the old bridge and the construction of the new bridge began.  

On April 22, 2012, the bridge reopened to traffic.  Esther Bowring, a county spokesperson, said that the construction of the new bridge included extensive stream restoration and the rebuilding of five hundred feet of approach roadway which will increase visibility for motorists who approach the bridge.  The new bridge is eighteen feet wide and forty-eight feet long.  Because White Ground Road is designated as an Exceptional Rustic Road, the characteristics of the bridge could not be changed; thus, it remains as a one-lane bridge.

Poolesville resident Brandy Miller said, "I tried to use it the day of the bad accident on 28 and forgot that it was closed. I think it will be a good thing for Poolesville because it will give us an alternate route into Germantown. Right now there aren't many options."

Rustler Construction, Inc. of Upper Marlboro did the construction work, and the contract was valued at $900,000.
